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Mr Roisin Shortall, TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
Email: roisin.shortall@oireachtas 
 
Re:  PQ 17332/21 Vaccinations for staff at a facility - Dublin 3 

‘To ask the Minister for Health the plans in place to provide Covid-19 vaccines for all attendees and 
staff at a facility (details supplied) in Dublin 3; and if he will make a statement on the matter.  -Róisín 
Shortall 
Details: Central Remedial Clinic, Vernon Avenue, Clontarf, Dublin 3 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Dear Deputy 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question which you submitted for response. I have examined the matter and the following 
outlines the position. 
 
I wish to confirm the majority of staff members at the Central Remedial Clinic (CRC)  Clontarf have received 
their vaccinations.  Clients attending day services who consented the vaccination have also been vaccinated. 
 
A small number of staff have not been vaccinated to date due to particular circumstances. This includes CRC 
School staff on site in Clontarf, approximately 79 staff who are prepared to be vaccinated.   The CRC also have 
clients aged 16+ (566) who only attend their clinical and specialist services who have not received their 
vaccinations to date. We anticipate the remainder will be vaccinated in line with the priority groups as outlined 
by Government 

   
I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Ms Olive Hanley 
Head of Service for Disability 
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